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The United Nations Integrated Electoral 
Support Group (IESG)/UNDP Elections 
Project has provided support for the 
construction of a Data Centre at the 
NIEC’s compound in Mogadishu. 
Construction had begun on 28 October 
2019, and on 28 May 2020 the keys to 
the Data Centre have been handed over 
to NIEC.  

Financial support of US$ 835,922 
was provided through the Multi-
Partner Trust Fund (MPTF) for the 
Electoral Support Programme, 
and donors’ list included 
European Union, Germany, 
Norway, Swedish International 
Development Agency, UKAID, 
United States Agency for 
International Development and 
UNDP. The Data Centre is part of  
the  operational support provided 
by the UN to enable the NIEC 
to efficiently conduct electoral 
operations for the upcoming 
elections. Other ongoing projects 
include the construction of 
a hardwall warehouse with 

support of UNSOM/UNSOS, and the 
construction of an Electoral Dispute 
Resolution Centre with support provided 
by the Peacebuilding Fund. Currently, 
the NIEC is in Villa Somalia, next to the 
Executive, a difficult to access location 
for electoral stakeholders. The new 
location will reinforce the independent 
and transparent nature of the electoral 
institution. 

HIGHLIGHTS
•	 IESG hands over to NIEC keys 

of new Data Centre building
•	 Upcoming: NIEC’s report to 

Parliament on elections 
•	 Impact of COVID-19 on 

Somalia’s electoral cycle 
•	 Latest Electoral Information 

Sharing meetings 
•	 Virtual ceremony: NIEC 

temporarily registers new 
political parties 

•	 Electoral security: NIEC’s 
Google Mapping Tool  

•	 New: International Assistance 
Partners Group 

•	 First e-meeting of the Joint 
Electoral Working Logistics 
Group 
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